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PUBLIC NOTICE

On 24th July 2014, the Bank of Tanzania took over the management of FBME Bank Ltd (“FBME”) as a result of the Notice of Findings issued on 15th July 2014 by the USA’s Financial Crimes Enforcement Network (FinCEN), indicating FBME as a Financial Institution of Primary Money Laundering Concern. This concern pertains to FBME’s banking operations outside Tanzania. FinCEN by then issued a Notice proposing to impose special measures against FBME.
The implications of this Notice have been to curtail the operations of FBME in its international transactions as it faces difficulties in obtaining correspondent services. Significant proportion of customers has been forced to seek those services from other banks and financial institutions. Nevertheless, in its financial position FBME remained liquid and solvent. 
Since then the Bank of Tanzania has been monitoring FBME’s operations while awaiting FinCEN investigation and Final Rule on FBME. FinCEN has finalized its investigation and on 23rd July 2015 issued the Final Rule which effectively prohibits US Financial Institutions from opening or maintaining correspondent accounts or payable through accounts for or on behalf of FBME. From the time the Notice of Findings was issued by FinCEN last year, FBME has been operating without accessing the US Financial system.
The Bank of Tanzania is aware that the Final Rule issued by FinCEN will affect the future of FBME and currently is reviewing the situation with the view of determining an appropriate course of action for the bank including resolution options as governed by law. We would like to inform the General Public that at the moment FBME will continue with normal banking operations until such time when the Bank of Tanzania will determine its future and the General Public will be informed accordingly.
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